

STATE OF NEBRASKA

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Ann Bleed

Director

IN REPLY TO:

December 11, 2007

Walter Knehans Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska P.O. Box 446 Red Cloud, NE 68970

Dear Mr. Knehans,

I received your December 4, 2007 response to my earlier request for ideas on the use of Water Resources Cash Fund resources for the coming year. Thanks, you were one of the first to respond and your ideas are worthy of consideration. Unfortunately, the decision on the use of the Fund for the coming year will not be made within the time frame you identify for the Water 2025 grant process (January or February).

Sincerely,

Ann Bleed, Director



Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska

P.O. Box 446, Red Cloud, Nebraska 68970 Phone/Fax (402) 746-3424

Ann Bleed 301 Centennial Mall South P.O. Box 94676 Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4676 December 4, 2007

RECEIVED

DEC 07 2007

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Subject:

Conservation Money

Dear Ms. Bleed,

This letter is in response to your recent public request for suggestions on how to utilize funds dedicated to the Department of Natural Resources by the passage of LB-701. The Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska wishes to help the State with compliance with the Republican River Compact by being made eligible to receive funds for conservation.

We believe our District can help the State in several ways. Water will be conserved by reducing evaporation, loses and inefficiencies. The conserved water may increase basin water supplies and help increase potential supplies of surface water users (irrigators, recreation, fish, wildlife and riparian areas) whose water supplies have been decimated by uncontrolled depletions.

The Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska has demonstrated the ability to complete conservation projects as has been demonstrated by recent Bureau of Reclamation Water 2025 grants totaling \$400,000. This funding was matched by in-kind services of man power and machinery by the District. The District has recently applied for a Water 2025 planning grant which, if funded, should develop a comprehensive development and conservation plan for the District. This grant was applied for utilizing the JEO Consulting Group. The District intends to apply for again for a Water 2025 grant (\$300,000 maximum) to continue the conservation and improvement process. If state funding could be committed prior to the proposal deadline (January or February) it could help the scoring and the potential of the grant.

The District is motivated to increase efficiency not only to increase water supplies but also to reduce the use from the Harlan County Reservoir. This could reduce the Corps of Engineers charges to the District and reduce the States share of the lake evaporation. We believe we can offer the greatest potential and value for the tax dollar in both the short and long term.

Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.

Respectfully,

Water Knehans, President

Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska

66 Water is Life?





BOSTWICK IRRIGATION DISTRICT IN NEBRASKA

P.O. Box 446 • Red Cloud, Nebraska 68970-0446

DNR

ob ANN DIECOL 301 Centennial Mall 3 20. Bex 94676

Lincoln, NE 68509-4676

1.H.d..b.b.b.h.m.h.h.d.h.b.d.H.d..b.d.h.d.d.

tota eletendes

DNR 007357



Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska

P.O. Box 446, Red Cloud, Nebraska 68970 Phone/Fax (402) 746-3424

Ann Bleed 301 Centennial Mall South P.O. Box 94676 Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4676

December 4, 2007

Subject:

Conservation Money

Dear Ms. Bleed,

This letter is in response to your recent public request for suggestions on how to utilize funds dedicated to the Department of Natural Resources by the passage of LB-701. The Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska wishes to help the State with compliance with the Republican River Compact by being made eligible to receive funds for conservation.

We believe our District can help the State in several ways. Water will be conserved by reducing evaporation, loses and inefficiencies. The conserved water may increase basin water supplies and help increase potential supplies of surface water users (irrigators, recreation, fish, wildlife and riparian areas) whose water supplies have been decimated by uncontrolled depletions.

The Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska has demonstrated the ability to complete conservation projects as has been demonstrated by recent Bureau of Reclamation Water 2025 grants totaling \$400,000. This funding was matched by in-kind services of man power and machinery by the District. The District has recently applied for a Water 2025 planning grant which, if funded, should develop a comprehensive development and conservation plan for the District. This grant was applied for utilizing the JEO Consulting Group. The District intends to apply for again for a Water 2025 grant (\$300,000 maximum) to continue the conservation and improvement process. If state funding could be committed prior to the proposal deadline (January or February) it could help the scoring and the potential of the grant.

The District is motivated to increase efficiency not only to increase water supplies but also to reduce the use from the Harlan County Reservoir. This could reduce the Corps of Engineers charges to the District and reduce the States share of the lake evaporation. We believe we can offer the greatest potential and value for the tax dollar in both the short and long term.

Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.

Respectfully,

RECEIVED

Water Knehans, President

DEC 0.5 2007

Bostwick Irrigation District in Nebraska

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

"Water is Life"

BOSTWICK IRRIGATION DISTRICT IN NEBRASKA

P.O. Box 446 • Red Cloud, Nebraska 68970-0446

RECEIVED DEC 0 & 2007 PECEIVED

> M WILLIAM) 01 CentenNiAl MAll South 10. Box 94676

Lincoln, NE 18509-

the state of the s

